
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

BOARD OF VARIANCE
NOTICE OF MEETING

A meeting of the Board of Variance will be held on Thursday, May 2nd, 2024, at 4:00 p.m. in the 
Board Room, Service and Resource Centre, 411 Dunsmuir Street, Nanaimo, BC to hear the 
following appeal:

APPEAL NO: BOV00780

Applicant: DAMANVIR SINGH

Civic Address: 600 MADSEN ROAD

Legal Description: LOT 9 SECTION 15 RANGE 8 MOUNTAIN DISTRICT PLAN 7272

Requested Variance: The “City of Nanaimo Zoning Bylaw 2011 No. 4500” requires 
minimum building height and restricts the location of parking and 
maximum setbacks in the Community Corridor (COR3) zone. The 
proposal is for a single-storey residential addition to an existing 
building with the following variances:

Sections 9.5.1 and 9.5.4 allows no more than 50% of the 
building facade to be set back further than 6m from the front 
property line. The proposed variance is to increase the 
maximum front yard setback to 18m for 100% of the building 
face as measured from the front property line (Kerrisdale 
Road).

Section 9.6.1 does not allow parking between the front 
property line and the front face of the building. The required 2
parking spaces are proposed to be located between the front 
property line and the front face of the building.

Section 9.7.1 requires a minimum building height of 2 storeys 
above grade. A single-storey addition to the existing building
is proposed.

You are being notified as an owner or tenant of land that is adjacent to the property that is the 
subject of this application. If you deem your property is affected by the proposed variance, and 
wish to address this appeal, you will be given the opportunity to be heard at the Board of Variance 
meeting. Members of the public may submit comments in writing or attend the meeting in-person.
See the reverse of this page for instructions on how to submit comments in writing or attend the 
meeting in-person.
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WRITTEN SUBMISSION:  To submit comments in writing you must contact Current Planning 
no later than 2:30 p.m. May 2nd, 2024, by contacting Kirsten Dafoe, Planning Assistant, by email 
at kirsten.dafoe@nanaimo.ca, or by calling 250-755-4460 Ext. 4509.

ATTEND IN-PERSON: To address this appeal in person you may attend this meeting, in the 
Board Room, Service and Resource Centre, 411 Dunsmuir Street, Nanaimo, BC on Thursday,
May 2nd, 2024, at 4:00 p.m.
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